
 

 

 
 

 
Aeronautical Radio Inc. 
2551 Riva Road 
Annapolis, MD.  21401 USA 
 

May 15, 2007 
 
Federal Communications Commission 
Office of Engineering and Technology  
445 12th Street SW 
Washington, DC 20554 
 
Dear Sirs; 
 
ARINC Incorporated, Inc. seeks to reinstate an expired Special Temporary Authority that 
was previously assigned call sign WC9XUH.  This STA expired on May 1, 2007.  ARINC 
is requesting to continue use of this experimental radio license to support a ground-based 
demonstration of a Pico cell system using GSM handsets. 
 
ARINC seeks to continue the authorization allowing the demonstration of Pico Cell 
technology at the Andrews Air Force with the cooperation of personal from the Andrews 
Air Force Base.  
 
All operations by ARINC will be coordinated and approved by a PCS licensee, prior 
operation of the radio system.  
 
Please contact our office should you require any additional information regarding this 
request. You may contact me at telephone number 410-266-4142, fax number 410-266-
2047, or via e-mail at ccw@arinc.com. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Christopher Wheatley 
Aeronautical Radio Inc. 
Frequency Management 
 
 

 


